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PRINCIPAL 

 
Our students and staff are making their final preparation for our visit to Japan in the October holiday 
break.  Mr Brown, Mrs Montgomery and Mr McAndrew will accompany the students on this very 

exciting excursion to meet up with our sister school students from Sukagawa Toyo High School. 
 

Year 12 are about to commence their Trial Higher School Certificate and will be spending the remainder 

of the term consolidating their studies, to optimise their results.  This is a very important time for 
students to work closely with their teachers to ensure the best possible outcomes.  Parents seeking 

assistance and support please do not hesitate to contact the school. 
 

Mr James Heaney has retired from deputy principalship after thirteen years of strong commitment to 
the students of Maitland Grossmann High.  He will be remembered for his overwhelming drive to see all 

students were able to do their very best, and enjoy attending Maitland Grossmann High.  I know you 
will join with me in wishing him a very long and fulfilling retirement. 

 

Students and parents are reminded that school sport is a mandatory requirement for all students, in 
NSW public schools.  In line with the national requirement to increase student fitness and reduce 

obesity, we are looking to ensure all students have access to quality physical activities and education.  
Please ensure that your child has regular attendance at sport.  Please note that students are no 

longer able to sell chocolates, sweets or doughnuts through the school as fundraisers. 
 

Additionally, our School Canteen continues to provide a wide variety of very healthy hot and cold foods 
daily, for both students and staff.  Our canteen runs on the goodwill of volunteers.  If you have any 

time to spare please give a thought to helping out, if only once a month.  Please ring Lisa on 

49335792. 
 

The school has attracted $100,000 sponsorship from Samsung to be able to provide quality technology 
to students in all aspects of STEM (Science Technology Engineering and Mathematics) over the next 

three years.  We are working with our partner primary schools to ensure student learning is driven 
across the curriculum by emerging technologies and the need for digital and technological skills for all 

students into the future. 
 

I remind all graduating students and those moving from Maitland Grossmann at the end of Years 11 

and 12 that we have celebratory functions.  All functions which are organised through the school 
require the highest standards and no consumption of alcohol.  There is NO Year 10 Formal as all 

students are required to attend school until they are 17 and to fulfil the requirements of a ROSA 
(Record of Secondary Achievement) which they receive when they leave school, if they do not proceed 

to the Higher School Certificate. 
 

Dr Di Soltau 
 

Principal 
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CURRENT SPONSORS 

 
WESTPAC BANK (Green Hills) 
Take out a loan and mention Maitland Grossmann High School.  The school will receive a monetary contribution 
from the Westpac Bank. 

 

ATHLETE’S FOOT (Green Hills & Charlestown) Become a Club Fit Member and 
the school will receive a monetary contribution from Athlete’s Foot. 
 

 

 
 

PHOTOS 

 
Occasionally photographs are taken of individual students or classes at school.  Please notify the school in writing 

if you do not want your student photographed. 
                                                               
                                                                            

REMINDER TO PARENTS 

When parking/stopping outside the school please be mindful of the residents living in the area. Could you please 
ensure that there is adequate room for residents to enter and exit their premises at all times during the day. 

 
 

MGHS UNIFORM SHOP OPENING TIMES 2017 

TUESDAY: 8.00am-12.00pm 

THURSDAY: 1.00pm-5.00pm  

CASH, EFTPOS, MASTERCARD and VISA ACCEPTED AT UNIFORM SHOP 

ALSO AVAILABLE ONLINE SHOPPING 

                                                       (THROUGH THE SCHOOL WEB SITE) 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

ATTENTION PARENTS/ CAREGIVERS 
Maitland Grossmann High School 

Has a   

Web Page 
www.mghs.com.au 

The newsletter is available on the Website for all to access 
If you require a printed copy of the newsletter posted out to your family, please fill in the form below and return to 

school A.S.A.P 
 
Name……………………………………………      Student………………………………………………. 
 
Postal Address………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
Phone………………………………………. 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER DATES FOR 2017 

    
   TERM 3       20th September 

   TERM 4       8th November & 18th December 
 

http://www.mghs.com.au/
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FAREWELL FROM MRS OSBORNE 

 

This is a very different article to be writing considering the number of articles that I have written over 
the years for our school newsletters and magazines.  This will be my last article as a staff member of 

Maitland Grossmann High School. 
 

In early 2016 I made the decision to take what I called “Mrs Osborne’s Gap Year”.  That “Gap” year 

gave me the time to slow down!!  It has also extended into a second year. 
 

As many reading this article will know, my involvement with our school goes back a very long way and 
has been varied.  It includes being a student of Maitland Girls’ High School at our current site, a casual 

teacher on our Maths staff, a parent, a P&C member and a representative on the School Council.  My 
retirement from teaching comes as the Careers Adviser of my most beloved school. 

 
I have worked with the most amazing teachers and staff and have been privileged to work with four 

supportive and pro-active Principals.  I remember our school as an all-girls school, and leave it proudly 

as a comprehensive, co-educational, integrated and diverse school with a strong reputation in our 
community for providing an excellent learning environment and opportunities for all students. 

 
As an “Old Girl” of Maitland Girls’ High School, I am proud of our history and traditions.  Our school 

was founded in 1884 and the motto “Labor Omnia Vincit” (Work Conquers All), is current even in 
today’s fast paced world.  I have been a proud Prefect of our school as a student and a proud Prefect 

Adviser, as a staff member.  School Captains, Vice Captains, Prefects, Senior Prefects and Student 
Representative Council members are aware of their responsibilities as school leaders and respect the 

traditions of “those who went before”.  Anyone attending a school assembly can attest to the increased 

volume of our school song when it’s time for the chorus.  An “old girl” or ex-student or staff member, 
always knows these words and is just one more favourite memory that I have of our school. 

Acknowledging our past should not be forgotten. 
 

Writing this article has made me reflect on my contribution to our school and the many programs that I 
have been involved with.  My community programs such as Adopt a Resident, Café Cumberland, 

Cumberland Cookies, Friday’s Breakfast and Step Up have provided such fond memories for all 
involved.  “Seize the Day” for Year 12 students and themed Careers evenings were annual events and 

integral to my careers program. 

     
My appointment as permanent Careers Adviser began in 2003, although I had been in the role part-

time for many years previously.  Without a doubt, the years as Careers Adviser have been my most 
rewarding of my long teaching career.  I have loved my time as the Careers Adviser of Maitland 

Grossmann High School and the relationship that I had and still have with our students.  I love the 
times that I run into our students and I recognise the young person that they were, and acknowledge 

the adult that they have become.  Our students have done amazing things-many at the forefront of 
their fields. 

 

It would be remiss of me not to acknowledge the people that I work with.  The talented and caring 
staff who I call friends has meant work has never been a chore.  Maitland Grossmann High School is 

where I have felt valued and hope have created positive memories, opportunities and skills to the 
many students that I have taught. 

    
I am looking forward to this next chapter of my life and thank the staff, students and parents for 

making my time at Maitland Grossmann High School so rewarding and for creating such wonderful 
memories for me. 

 

Lee Osborne 
 

Retired Careers Adviser 
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Student Showcase @Maitland Regional Art Gallery 

SHOWCASE 4 is the fourth Showcase exhibition at Maitland Regional Art Gallery (MRAG) since 2013, 

which features recent artworks made by Year 7-12 students from high schools in the Maitland-Lower 

Hunter area. 

 
Each school was requested to submit a selection of works before the gallery curated their own selection 

of artworks representing the diverse practices of student works at the highest standard. 

 
Congratulations to Kayla Van Gool Year 8, Alexandra Fletcher Year 12 and both Year 12 Visual Arts 

classes, for their selection in the exhibition. 

MRAG is in High Street Maitland and the Student Showcase runs 03 Jun 17 > 10 Sep 17 along with 

other touring exhibitions, it is certainly worth a visit. 

 

    

Kayla                                                                  Alexandra 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Year 12 Group work 
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SPORTS REPORT 

 
There has been a lot of action on the fields and courts at Grossmann to start Term 3.  I am pleased to 

announce that we have 335 students and 34 staff participating in the Premier’s Sporting Challenge.  
For most, student data will be recorded in school sport time, however, for all – it is a timely reminder 

for everyone to get out and enjoy lots of physical activity.  To coincide with the PSC, Year 7 school 
sport has been participating in a Group Fitness class run by an ex-student, as well as, a new game in 

their weekly rotations, called Korfball. 

  
Week 2 of this term saw MGHS send 34 students to the Hunter Region athletics carnival.  We had a 

number of outstanding results across the 2 day event.  Congratulations to Ashley Sorensen, Sophie 
Sorensen, Justin Rhind and Flinders Cobley who have qualified for the NSW CHS athletics carnival to be 

held at Homebush later in the term. 
 

Flinders Cobley also proudly represented MGHS at the NSW CHS cross country championships – the 
Year 7 student finished in the top 30.  A great effort! 

 

Our CHS Knockout teams are continuing to achieve very pleasing results.  The open girls’ baseball 
team will play their NSW CHS quarterfinal in the coming weeks, our U15s boys’ and girls’ basketball 

teams are assembling, ready for action, and our Touch Football program, being led by Mr Focic 
continues to build momentum.  As mentioned in previous newsletters, our rugby league program has 

taken off and is thriving, thanks to Mr Bayada.  Some excellent results from our U14s and U15s and we 
look forward to watching them grow as a team as they move into their senior years. 

 
Don’t forget, please make payment to the front office for any outstanding bus fees – that includes 

Terms 1 and 2.  Term 4 sport selections will be coming up in Week 8, so please ensure all accounts are 

finalised.  Year 7 will also be able to select off-site sports for Term 4. 
 

Mr P Anderson 
 

Sports Organiser 
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YEAR 7 READING PROGRAM 

 

Year 7 students are fortunate that Maitland Grossmann High School runs a Reading Program three 
mornings each weak.  This is a compulsory component of the curriculum and an invaluable literacy 

strategy. 

It is essential all year 7 students attend reading on Monday, Wednesday and Friday mornings, 
commencing at 8.50 am. 

 
Thank you for your support in ensuring your child arrives at school in time for reading. 

 
Wendy Stephan 

TELL THEM FROM ME SURVEY 
 

This term, our school, like many other public schools in the state, will participate in a Department of 

Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback survey.  The survey measures factors 
that are known to affect academic achievement and other student outcomes.  The focus of the NSW-

wide survey is on student wellbeing, engagement and effective teaching practices. 
  

You may remember that our students also participated in a Tell Them From Me student survey in Term 
1 this year.  Asking students to complete the survey twice in one year allows us to identify trends in 

student responses as well as track engagement and motivation across the school year. 
 

The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick feedback on 

what they think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways that 
teachers interact with them.  Schools in Australia and around the world have used the Tell Them From 

Me survey to help improve how they do things at school. 
  

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 
 

I want to assure you that the survey is confidential.  The survey is conducted online and will typically 
take less than 30 minutes to complete.  It will be administered during school hours between 21st 

August and 13th October.  Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 

 
A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the survey is being sent home with students.  If you 

do not want your child or children to participate, please return the form to school by 18th August.  
Copies of the form and FAQs are available from: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-

parents. 
 

Suzanne Ross 
 

Relieving Deputy Principal 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
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 EAST MAITLAND LITTLE ATHLETICS 

 
Registrations are OPEN.  Below is the link: 
https://memberdesq.sportstg.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=main&OrgID=914 
 

If everyone could register online first, it would be much easier.   
You do not have to pay online but if you pay at a registration night,  
please bring cash, until eftpos is available. 

 

All registration nights are at East Maitland McDonald's 5:30pm-7:30pm 
 
15th August 

22nd August 
29th August 
 

Uniforms: 
All uniforms have to be purchased from us, CANNOT BE PURCHASED  
FROM ANY OTHER SHOP.  A uniform set is $55 or you can buy a  

singlet/crop top and pants separately for $30 each. 
 
We run on a Tuesday night and events start at 6.00pm 
 

We offer a 2 week trial Period for the athletics, to see if it is liked, 

before parents register. 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

https://memberdesq.sportstg.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=main&OrgID=914
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TRANSITION 
Maitland Grossmann High School’s Term 3 Transition Program aims to build student wellbeing and 

connections with MGHS. An important aspect of our program is to help the students adjust to their new 

2017 school, develop a sense of belonging and of being socially connected. This is achieved through the 

following transition events: 

 

Term 3  

T-STEM   ROBOGALS 
Introducing Young Women to Engineering 

Robogals is a student-run organisation that aims to increase female participation in engineering and 

technology through fun and educational initiatives. Robogals arranges for Newcastle University student 

volunteers to visit MGHS to run LEGO robotics workshops. Our Year 6 Robogals Workshops will be: 

 

Monday 28/8/17  Ashtonfield Public  9.30 – 11.30  at MGHS in the Hall 

Tuesday 29/8/17  East Maitland Public 9.30 -11.30 at MGHS in the Hall 

Wednesday 30/8/17 Maitland and non-Partner Primary school 9.30 -11.30 in the Hall 

This transition program also relies on the support of Year 9 & 10 STEM students who act as mentors to our 

primary students. A huge thank you goes to:  Mark Bayada and the MGHS STEM teachers for being such 

team players, helping train the Stage 5 STEM girls for this event and for giving up their time to help deliver 

the RoboGals sessions, to Dr Scott Sleap for initiating this program and for being such a great support to our 

school. As well as, a big thank you to Newcastle University RoboGALS Unit for assisting with the delivery 

and equipment for all the workshops.   

Individual School Short Transition Visits: 
Each partner primary school will visit MGHS. The visit will last approximately 1 hour. During this outing, 

students will visit important student spaces when not in class. They will start to learn the layout of the 

school, learn how to order their recess/lunch, how to purchase food/drinks from the canteen, learn where 

they sit for Morning Assemblies, where to go at recess and lunch, see where the Junior Toilets are, visit their 

Year Advisers and see where their staff rooms are located. They will be introduced to before and after 

school bus procedures. Students will have the opportunity to make a small purchase from the School 

Canteen, as well as to have any transition queries addressed. 

 

 Ashtonfield Visit:  28/8/17 – boys will come over at 11.30 and meet the girls  

 East Maitland Visit:  29/8/17 – boys will come to MGHS as 11.30 and meet the girls 

 Maitland Visit:  30/8/17 boys will come to MGHS at 11.30am and meet the girls 

 Non-Partner Schools: 5/9/17  (9.30 – 10.30am) or you can choose to may Maitland Public on the 30/8/17 
(girls will already be here for Robogals) boys can also come in at 11.30 

 

Extra Transition is available for students and their parents/carers. Partner Primary Schools will 

organise the extra visits with MGHS and communicate dates and times with families.  

Non-partner Primary School parents who believe their child would benefit from extra visits to MGHS can 

arrange this by calling Lyne Matthews (49342066) or via email Lynette.Matthews2@det.nsw.edu.au.  

 

During these visits students will learn how to read a sample MGHS student timetable, learn where to find 

MGHS staff who can support them while they are attending school, play Treasure Hunt games around 

finding different locations within the school boundaries, as well as have their concerns about attending high 

school addressed. Parents and carers are also encouraged to attend these visits. 

. 

 

 

 

mailto:Lynette.Matthews2@det.nsw.edu.au
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TRANSITION SPORT DAY 
 

Date for our Transition Sport Day is Thursday the 21/9/17. It is a transition event for all Year 7 2018.  

Students are to meet at Maitland Park at 9.30 near the rotunda next to the netball courts. Students will 

participate in a variety of sports and games.  Students will be led by Year 9 Peer Support Leaders and PASS 

students. They will need to bring food and drinks for the day, as well as,  sun protection and something to sit 

on. All students are to wear their school sport uniform.  The day will finish at 2.15pm. 

 

 

There will be more Transition Events in Term 4. 

 

 

MENTAL HEALTH 
 

 

R U OK? Day will be the 14th September. This is an 

important day to foster and support the relationships 

students develop with each other, with the staff and for 

staff wellbeing. The Welfare Team’s reminder to all the 

school community is to encourage all to check in with 

friends, work colleagues and students to ensure they are OK. 

 

Interesting statistics about mental health 
https://www.sane.org/mental-health-and-illness/facts-and-guides/facts-figures 

 Nearly half the population will experience a mental disorder at some stage in their lives 

 Almost one in five Australians will experience a mental illness in a 12-month period 

 Depression is one of the most common conditions in young people and increases during adolescence. 

 At least one third of young people have had an episode of mental illness by the time they are 25 years of 
age. 

 ONLY one in four young people presenting with 
symptoms of mental illness will seek help. 

 

RU OK? Is an easy and effective conversation starter when 

concerned about the mood of another person.  We 

encourage all to have that conversation and support that 

person to seek help. 

 

Some helpful websites for families supporting people with 

mental illness 

www.sane.org 

http://au.reachout.com/ 

https://www.headspace.org.au/ 

https://www.beyondblue.org.au/ 

 

Some helpful apps 

 ReachOut Worrytime – helps you to deal with worries 
once a day, rather than have them with you all 
day/night 

 ReachOut Breathe – helps to reduce the physical 
symptoms of stress and anxiety by lowing down hear 
rate with mobile phone (iOS) or Apple Watch 

 Smiling Minds – meditation app for a range of ages 

http://www.sane.org/
http://au.reachout.com/
https://www.headspace.org.au/
https://www.beyondblue.org.au/
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TAS 

 
Students in Year 12 CAFS classes worked alongside students from Hunter River High in preparation for the 

Trial and HSC Examinations. This marks the fifth year of cross-school collaboration between MGHS and 

HRHS. Once again, all students worked cooperatively in teams to enhance their knowledge and 

understanding of course concepts. Comments from students included “it was interesting to work with 

students from another school as it helped to consolidate my learning” and, “having course work presented by 

teachers from another school reinforced our learning”. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 Hospitality have recently catered for two school functions, The Broadway Musical and the 

Education Week Awards, where they continued to put their developing skills to practice by serving a variety 

of dishes. 
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Year 10 Food Technology have commenced a new unit of work this 

term called Food Equity. In this unit of work students had to make a 

packet cake without instructions or knowing any quantities of ingredients 

to add to the cake mix. This reinforced the need for people to be able to 

read and be educated in food and nutrition around the world. We are 

pleased to say that all our students produced excellent cakes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 12 Exploring Early Childhood students have been working on a unit “Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islander Children”. As an activity to enhance this unit, students created Aboriginal hand paintings in class. 
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Careers and Transition News August 2017 

 
Term 3 has been a very busy time at MGHS. With Yr10 having their “Subject Selection’ looming to Yr12 

preparing for their trial examinations not to mention the opening of the application process for admissions to 

university (UAC). 

 

Year 10 has been well prepared for their subject Selection in week 5. I have gone around to every Yr 10 

classroom and presented to students talking to them at length about what will be happening and what Yrs 11 

and 12 are all about. Student should have a strong understanding of ATAR and non ATAR pathways. I have 

also had interviews with numerous student who needed further support in the big decision. 

 

Year 12 are not only preparing for their Trial Examinations those with uni in their sights are also thinking 

about their preferences and different schemes that can support the with the entry process. To address this I 

have gone to all the Yr12 English lessons and presented a UAC information session to address all they need 

to know and for those that are non ATAR I have presented information about post school option from 

studying at TAFE or a private provider. These students also had the opportunity to hear form Workskil 

Australia with reference to a program called ‘Get Moving’ which is a youth relocatable employment 

program available for 18-24 year olds living in selected areas, for more information about this program can 

be found at http://www.workskil.com.au/youth/get-moving/  

 

Youth Frontiers Term 2, 3 and 4 

Youth Frontiers is aimed at student in years 8 or 9, who have the capacity to benefit from youth mentoring 

that focuses on leadership and civic engagement.  This entrepreneurial program designed to extend students 

and promote innovative concepts. The presentation of developed concepts will be presented Wednesday 23rd 

of August. 

 

Adopt a Resident 

The month of August will see the commencement of the Adopt A Resident Program. This will involve 33 

Year 10 students, and will consist of 4 visits to Benhome and Largs Lodge with the last visit being a 

morning tea and concert for residents and students. The purpose of this program is to develop 

communication and caring skills in the community sector and for students to investigate career compatibility 

and opportunities within age care/nursing. 

 

Excursions are as follows: 

 

Visit 1- Tuesday 15th August (Pds1-3) 

 

Visit 2- Tuesday 19th September 19th (Pds1-3) 

 

Visit 3- Tuesday 31st October (Pds1-3) 

 

Visit 4- Concert/Morning Tea- Thursday 30th November- Largs Lodge  (Pds 1-4) 

 

                                                      -Thursday 14th December- Ben Homes  (Pds  6, lunch, 7) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.workskil.com.au/youth/get-moving/
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Multi -disciplinary Showcase- John Hunter Hospital           

On the 24th of July, the John Hunter Hospital hosted a showcase that displayed a vast insight into the 

hospital’s medical disciplines. A total of 6 year 10 students were selected to attend this event, in which they 

gained extensive knowledge from experienced medical professionals. This showcase was specifically 

focused on students that have a vocational interest in nursing and medical disciplines. 

 

Plan-it Youth Term 2 and 3 

Plan-it Youth has again been a positive program on the MGHS calendar with 9 participating students and 

mentors. This program has a wonderful way of quietly instilling confidence into students to make them 

believe they are capable of achieving their goals. This program concludes week 6 with a celebration where 

the students, their mentors together with loved ones and selected staff celebrate the positive outcome of this 

program. 

 

RFS Cadetship Term 3 

The RFS cadetship has given student the opportunity to gain skills and knowledge in the Rural Fire Service 

and all it entails. Falling short of putting out fires student experience first-hand the fire truck and how to man 

it. Teamwork has a strong focus in this program and students have the opportunity to participate in 

numerous scenarios to give them an understanding of what the RFS is all about. This is another program that 

will bring numerous benefits to students, not to mention the positive effect it will have on any resume.  

 

Recommended Reading: This article is very informative referencing the future of work for young 

Australians. It’s going to be a different world and we need to prepare our children  for it! 

 

The Foundation of Young Australians 

‘ 

The New Work Order’  

https://www.fya.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2017/07/FYA_TheNewWorkSmarts_July2017.pdf 

https://www.fya.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2017/07/FYA_TheNewWorkSmarts_July2017.pdf

